
Lodi Winegrape Commission

Lodi Wine Country Committee
September 14, 2015 Meeting Minutes
The Lodi Winegrape Commission’s Lodi Wine Country Committee met Monday, September 14, 2015, at 9:00 A.M. at the Lodi Winegrape Commission Conference Room.
The meeting was called to order at 9:10 A.M. 
Roll was called. In attendance were committee members Steve Felten (Klinker Brick Winery), Susan Tipton (Acquiesce Winery & Vineyards), David Phillips (Michael David Winery), Charlene Lange (LangeTwins Winery), Jeremy Trettevik (Jeremy Wine Co.), Jorja Lerner (Harney Lane Winery), Tanya McMahon (Macchia) and Jon Bjork (Pantheon Cellars). Others present were Denise Gage (Oak Farm Vineyards), Cassandra Durst (Durst Winery), Helen Rommel (d’Art Wines), Kimmberlyn Ogren (Upstream Wines by Watts Winery), Robert Applegate (Acquiesce Winery & Vineyards, Keith Baker (Acquiesce Winery & Vineyards). Staff present: Sherri Cascaden (Event Coordinator). A quorum was established. 
Meeting minutes from the August 3, 2015 meeting were not reviewed. August 3, 2015 minutes are to be reviewed at the next Lodi Wine Country Committee meeting in October.
EVENTS – 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS (ROAD SHOWS) – 
Sip Savor Lodi (September 25-27, 2015) – 

The committee briefly discussed the upcoming 2nd annual Sip Savor Lodi. Staff informed the committee that the dinner was completely sold out at 315 seats. The Committee discussed potential new dates for the Sip Savor Lodi 2016 event. The new date suggested was September 3, 2016 for the Harvest Dinner, September 4, 2016 for either a Grand Tasting or wineries hosting events at their wineries. These dates would fall in conjunction with Labor Day Weekend and the newly erected Field and Fair Day event at Hutchins Street Square. Charlene Lange expressed that the current Sip Savor Lodi does not have a hook and that placing the event on Labor Day weekend would give it a hook as guests are looking for something to do. The committee discussed hosting an all winery meeting in October to discuss the Sip Savor Lodi event and any changes that would possibly be of interest to other wineries. Charlene Lange will work with Hutchins Street Square to come up with a proposal.

Northwest Food & Wine Festival, Portland (November 14, 2015) –  

Staff updated the committee with the list of Lodi wineries who were currently committed to participate at Northwest Food & Wine Festival, Portland: Michael David Winery, Oak Ridge Winery, Acquiesce Winery & Vineyards, Ironstone Vineyards, and Klinker Brick Winery and d’Art Wines. 
Boston Wine Expo (February 13-14, 2016) –  
The Boston Wine Expo was removed from the Road Show calendar for the 2016 year as it falls on the Lodi Wine & Chocolate Weekend. 
Lodi Wine & Chocolate  (February 13-14, 2016) –  

The committee discussed the upcoming Lodi Wine & Chocolate weekend. The event falls on both Valentine’s Day and President’s Day weekend. Charlene Lange suggested that the committee think about extending the event to President’s Day, making Lodi Wine & Chocolate a three day event. Many committee members were in agreement. The thought was to capitalize on the consumers that were already in town and get them to stay longer. Susan Tipton brought up the point that many wineries are already commenting on the great expense it takes to provide food and chocolate to guests during the Lodi Wine & Chocolate weekend. The committee decided to present this option during an all winery meeting to gauge the thoughts of other Lodi wineries. 
VinDiego (April 2, 2016) –  
VinDiego was added to the 2016 Road Show calendar. VinDiego is in its 4th year. The event will be from 3-7pm at Liberty Station NTC. The Commission will sponsor tables fees for eight Lodi wineries to participate. Event information will go out in an October winery email.
OTHER BUSINESS – 
Eat Drink SF (August 22, 2015)
The latest Eat Drink SF event was discussed by the Committee. The committee thought the event was a positive marketing experience for Lodi wines. Wineries were pleased as to how event staff treated wineries during the course of the event. The wineries were never in need of ice or any essential supplies.  
4th Annual Farm to Fork (September 20, 2015)
Staff updated the committee with the list of Lodi wineries who were currently committed to participate: Harney Lane Winery, Dancing Coyote Wines, McCay Cellars, and Abundance Vineyards, Acquiesce Winery & Vineyards, Jeremy Wine Co., Klinker Brick Winery, Oak Farm Vineyards, Michael David Winery, Macchia, and Lodi Vintners.
All Winery Meeting –  

The Committee discussed hosting an all winery meeting in October. Proposed dates are October 20 & 27, 2015. Staff informed the committee that the dates would need to be confirmed with Wine & Roses. The committee would like to see the following items discussed at the all winery meeting: Lodi Wine & Chocolate 2016, Road Shows, Sip Savor Lodi (Fall Event), seminars that wineries would like to see the Commission host on their behalf, and the Lodi Wine Country Committee budget as the committee feels that many wineries do not have an understanding as to where their money goes and how it is being spent. Staff will look into dates and arrange for the all winery meeting to be hosted in October.
LA Event –  

The Committee discussed potentially hosting a Treasure Island-like event in Los Angeles. Dave Phillips and Charlene Lange agreed that it was a fabulous market for Lodi wineries. The committee would like to discuss with staff what steps need to be taken to make an L.A. event happen. Staff present at the meeting said that the Commission staff would discuss internally and get back to the Committee. 
The next meeting will be held on Monday, October 12 at 9:00 A.M. at the Lodi Winegrape Commission conference room.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:54 A.M.
Steve Felten

Lodi Wine Country Chairman
